
Exhibit 2

Concerning when the Court asked to hear from SAAA in December 2015 and the submission of this 
letter in 2020 I discovered that the Court had asked to hear from SAAA in March 2017.  I have worked 
on this letter as time permitted since the latter part of 2017.  Since 2017 I have worked full/part time in 
menial jobs.  I also spent much time seeking employment as a software developer and took a computer 
class in 2017.  In preparing this letter I went thru many water department related documents, read many
Voice of Detroit articles, and read many court case related documents at the federal courthouse in 
Detroit.


